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[Before you Print – The document is 17 pages] 
Consultation Council/Strategic Planning Committee Minutes 
May 24, 2012   
 

Present    
Cheryl Aschenbach (AS/Div Chair-faculty)   Dave Clausen (Dean of Admin Services) 
Terry Bartley (management)    Jeff Lang (classified)  
Shelly Baxter (management)    Sue Mouck (Accreditation Liaison -faculty)  
Kayleigh Carabajal (Dean of Academic Services)  Eric Rulofson (Chair/ Facilities Planning)  
       Ross Stevenson (Div Chair -faculty)  
Absent          
Colleen Baker (Div Chair-faculty)   Katelyn Johnston (ASB)  
Sandy Beckwith (Lead Counselor – faculty)  Logan Merchant (Chair/IT Planning)  
Jennifer Bird (classified)    Carol Montgomery (classified) 
Carie Camacho (Div Chair -faculty)  Cary Templeton (Dean of Student Services)  

        
Guests 
None     

  
With a quorum present, the meeting began at 1:05 pm. 
 
Consultation Council: 

 
1. Annual Evaluation of the Shared Governance and Planning Structure and Procedures 

(Governance)–  
Sue Mouck announced that this item would be delayed until next week to allow the evaluation 
results from the classified employees to be included. 
 

2. 2012 Employee Evaluation for the 2014 Accreditation Self Evaluation Results and 
Comparison to 2011 Results (Information)  
Dr. Kayleigh Carabajal presented a brief overview of the evaluation results.  Fifty-three employees 
completed the survey.  The distribution of full time employees shifted from last year with more 
full-time staff and fewer full-time faculty participated.  Terry Bartley suggested that this implied 
greater involvement by staff, which is a good thing.  The survey is broken down into questions 
derived from each of the four standards for accreditation. Of the forty-eight questions, thirty-nine 
exhibited an increase in percentage of respondents selecting “strongly agree” or “agree” as 
compared to last year. And for six question, the percentage increase was greater than 25% over 
last year. Only four questions showed percentage lower as compared to last year. There were three 
open-ended questions on how to improve communication, planning and the comprehensive 
institutional master plan. A summary of the results of those responses was included.  Dr. Carabajal 
indicated  that several comments did not apply to the question.  For instance one response 
concerned the need for the institution to plan for rising energy costs. Dr. Carabajal assured the 
group that all comments had ben looked at and the suggestion were being considered, but only 
comments directly related to the questions on the survey were included in the summary.  Jeff Lang 
expressed a concern from another individual about the confidentiality of respondents to the survey.  
Dr. Carabajal assured the group that in all surveys that she conducts for research the option to 
include IP addresses is removed.  (complete survey results attached) 
 

3. Hiring and Selection Manual (Consultation)  
Shelly Baxter questioned why the broader statement “B” on page 11 was limited to faculty and 
administrative positions.  The suggestion to combine “A” and “B” or extend “B” to all employees 
was made.  Jeff Lang questioned whether the statement on page 5 related to change or correction 
to job titles and/or descriptions. He was concerned that changes to job titles/descriptions by the 
supervisor and administrator be returned to negotiations prior to advertising.  He also identified a 
typo on page 15. 
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4. Emergency Response Guide (Information)   
Dr. Kayleigh Carabajal presented the Emergency Response Guide to be hung in all of the rooms 
on campus providing a standardized routine for response to emergencies.  She identified that in 
addition to meeting an institutional need, this project addressed one of the recommendations from 
the 2008 accreditation self-study. Work continues on a much larger Emergency Response Plan 
based on the Incident Response System. Emergency Response Training is scheduled for the fall.  
There will also be several fire drills occurring during the fall.  Shelly Baxter expressed the concern 
that everyone be aware that the responses with children are different that the generally expected 
responses.  Dr. Carabajal assured her of the awareness, but articulated that the changes relative to 
children should not be widely published in order to better protect the children. 

 
5. Personnel Update (Information) – Administration 

Dr. Carabajal reiterated that the Bookstore Technician, Financial Aid II and Administrative 
Assistant III in Academic Services positions are moving forward.   The Director for Allied Health 
and Nursing Instructor positions are still being advertised.  All other positions are on hold.  
 

Strategic Planning: 
 

1. Establish the Budget Process Revision Committee – Cheryl Aschenbach 
For the last several years the Academic Senate representatives have met with Consultation Council 
representatives to incorporate changes into the budget development handbook, which is published 
each fall.  The Academic Senate appointed Cheryl Aschenbach, Sue Mouck and Garrett Taylor (if 
he is available) this year. Generally in the past Consultation Council has appointed the chair and 
chief business officer. Dave Clausen suggested himself and Terry Bartley because of her role in 
budget.  Ross Stevenson objected to the budget development handbook returning to Consultation 
Council for acceptance following adoption by the Academic Senate.  He articulated that budget 
development processes are in the purview of the Academic Senate and objected to anyone else 
participating in the process.  Cheryl Aschenbach assured him that the Academic Senate did have 
purview over the process but had welcomed the institutional perspective in making 
recommendations for improvement.  Mr. Stevenson expressed concern that Consultation Council 
might make changes to the process.  He was assured that the Academic Senate approves the 
process and that the acceptance by Consultation Council is a mechanism to institutionalize the 
senate approved process. If a difference of opinion occurred between the senate and Consultation 
Council, the Academic Senate has primacy.  Dr. Carabajal questioned the difference between the 
budget development process and program review process.  Historically, the Academic Senate has 
had primacy over the institutional program review process, but the non-instructional program 
review process although based on the senate-developed process has involved broader participation 
in its development and approval.  The instructional program review handbook has never been 
brought to Consultation Council.  Cheryl Aschenbach suggested that the budget process affects the 
entire institution, while the instructional program review process primarily impacts faculty. 
 

2. 2012-2013 Strategic Master Plan – Governing Board Planning Retreat July 24, 2012 
(Consultation)  - continuation from last meeting 
Due to the need of several members to attend the Commencement rehearsal, this item was 
postponed until next meeting.  

 
Other:  

1.Dave Clausen advised the group that he intends to schedule the Budget Advisory Team (BAT) 
meeting following the summer meetings of Consultation Council since so many individuals serve 
on both.  The first meeting will be next week Wednesday, May 30, 2012. 
 
2. Cheryl Aschenbach identified that the probable name of the new faculty center based on 
suggestions received was Technology Education and Collaboration Center (TEC Center). 
 

       Next Meetings: Wednesday, May 30, 2012 at 2:00 pm & Wednesday, June 13, 2012 
  The meeting adjourned at 1:40 pm 
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Future Agendas: 

1. Review of June 12, 2012 Governing Board Agenda (Information) – May 30, 2012 
2. 2012 Fine Arts/Humanities (Information) –June 13, 2012 - Cheryl Aschenbach 
3. Review of July 10, 2012 Governing Board Agenda (Information) – June 27, 2012 
4. 2011 Social Science IPR (Information) – Cheryl Aschenbach 
5. 2011 Gunsmithing IPR (Information) – Cheryl Aschenbach 
6. 2011 Journalism IPR (Information) – Cheryl Aschenbach 
7. 2012 Administration of Justice (Information) – September 2012– Cheryl Aschenbach 
8. 2009/11 Human Services IPR (Information) –October 2012– Cheryl Aschenbach 
9. 2012 Agriculture (Information) – Cheryl Aschenbach 
10. 2012 Business (Information) – Cheryl Aschenbach 
11. 2012 Enrollment Services (Information) – 
12. 2012 Research and Planning (Information) – Kayleigh Carabajal 
13. 2012 Instructional Support Services –Library -– Kayleigh Carabajal 
14. 2012 Auxiliary Services – Bookstore/Book Rental/Loan Program – Dave Clausen 
15. 2012 Student Life (including Residential Life) (Information) –  
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